                MINUTES SUBJECT TO VILLAGE BOARD APPROVAL
REGULAR VILLAGE OF BIRON BOARD MEETING APRIL 13, 2015
The April 13, 2015 Regular Village Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Jon Evenson at the Biron Municipal Center.  The meeting was properly posted according to Wisconsin State Statutes.
PRESENT:   Trustees:  Susan Carlson, Mark Honkomp, June Siegler, Tammy Steward, Bob Walker and Dan Muleski were present.  Also in attendance were:  Treasurer Pam Witt, Public Work’s Supervisor Bill Vruwink, and Daniel Borchardt, MSA representative and residents Kelly & Sandy Knutson. 
MINUTES:  Minutes were reviewed from the Regular Board Meeting held on March 9, 2015. Motion Muleski to approve the minutes from the March 9, 2015 Regular Board meeting, seconded Honkomp.  M.C.    
PUBLIC COMMENT:   Questions concerning the mobile home park were discussed.  Mobile homes are gutted and doors left open and windows boarded up.  It was stated that financing for the mobile home park would follow TID 3 and then the South Biron Drive project.  
FINANCE & BUDGET COMMITTEE: Chairperson Bob Walker reporting.  Committee reviewed the general account bills, water & wastewater bills, non-lapsing accts and journal entries for April.  Motion Muleski to accept the finance & budget committee report, seconded Steward.  M.C.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Pam Witt reporting.  The report of expenditures and receipts was reviewed.  The total receipts’ for March 31, 2015 was $1,690.24.  Expenses were $66,738.94.   General checking account bills were paid on check #’s 17938-18000 with 7 auto pays, to pay the State, IRS, Deferred Comp and State retirement for payroll deductions.   A list of all March bills was included for the board to review.  Village Non-Lapsing Fund $561,163.83.  Water Utility:  Checking $191,302.70,   Money Market $119,379.21.  Water bills were paid on check #’s 3656-3663.  Wastewater Department: Checking $51,730.20. Non-Lapsing Fund $14,347.40.  Wastewater bills were paid on check #’s 2746-2749.  A list of all checks paid for the water & wastewater was included for the board to review.  Motion Muleski to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded Carlson.  M.C 
PUBLIC WORK’S COMMITTEE REPORT:  Chairperson Dan Muleski reporting.  Street Lighting on Shore Acres – There was a bid from Econ Electric to install a 100 amp service to power the street lights.  The estimated cost for six 72 watt LED street lights is $9,900.00.  The estimated cost for the crew to build 6 cement supports is $2,400.00.  The total estimated cost is $38,473.00.  The budgeted amount for this year is $15,000.00 unless money could be used from last year’s budget which would bring the amount on hand to $30,000. Storm Sewer Manhole – There is some deteriorating conditions of manholes at Badger & Center St and at Badger and the alley.  The Village crew will keep an eye on the manholes.  Cost Contribution for Safety Program – Committee approved budgeted amount for the Crew Safety program.   Public Works Supervisor’s Update – The Public Works Supervisor reported  costs on the lawn mower.  It is about $10,000.00.  This will be discussed at a future meeting..  Motion Honkomp to accept the Public Works Committee report, seconded Walker.  M.C.
WATER UTILITY UPDATE:  Chairperson Susan Carlson reporting.  Funding for Safety Program – Committee recommended that $1500.00 from Water Utility be used for funding the Safety program.  Motion Muleski to accept the Water Utility Committee report, seconded Honkomp.  M.C.   
PUBLIC PROPERTY, SAFETY & RECREATION COMMITTEE:  Chairperson June Siegler reporting -   Info on the tennis court, seal coating at the park were discussed but there was no action at this time.  Motion Honkomp to accept the Safety, Welfare & Recreation Committee report, seconded Walker.  M.C.
WASTEWATER COMMISSION REPORT: Commission Member Steward reporting.    Note:  The Waste Water Treatment Plant is operated & staffed by the City of Wisconsin Rapids.  One member of the Village of Biron Board of Trustees is an acting member of the Commission.  - The minutes from the April 1, 2015 wastewater commission meeting were available for review by the board.   Motion Siegler to accept the Wastewater Treatment Commission report, seconded Evenson.  M.C.
FIRE DEPARTMENT:  Update from the Interim Fire Chief:  Dan Muleski reporting.  The fire department has two new members and possibly a third.  One is interested in being a fire chief.  Dan questioned if a chili feed or street dance would be appropriate to have. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   President Evenson reporting – MSA update and amendment for construction services for South Biron Drive project – No decision was made at this time but consensus was to leave the park out of the project until the re-bidding took place.  No bid was awarded because only one contractor bid the project and costs were extremely high.  The project will be rebid in different stages.   The paperwork for JJW Cranberry Co. was signed and payment mailed out.  Motion Muleski to accept the President’s report, seconded Walker.  M.C.                                              
ADJOURN – Motion Muleski to adjourn the Regular Board Meeting, seconded Honkomp.  M.C.     

Respectfully Submitted,
Debra Eichsteadt, Clerk
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